

太原市五育中学 2019-2020 学年八年级第一次测评

英语试卷

敲题人:张莹 复查人:张莹

I. 听力(略)

II. 单项选择 (共10小题,每小题2分,满分20分)

21. On National Day, I had fun in Ying Yang Park with _____ family members.

A. me B. my C. mine

22. The 2nd Youth Game in Shanxi made a big _____ to people' s lives and helped to develop our city.

A. competition B. difference C. activity

23. I am poor in handwriting, it makes my English score become _____ than I thought.

A. bad B. worse C. worst

24. It' s easy to get on well with your parents and teachers _____ you can put yourself in their place.

A. because of B. such as C. as long as

25. Jay Chou's new song is welcomed by many young people because he _____ put his all heart into creating his songs.

A. always B. often C. never

26. Some TV shows are great. They give the talented people a way to _____ their best.

A. bring out B. find out C. eat out

27. It was excited for us to celebrate our country' s 70th birthday. The biggest celebrations _____ our Chinese heart.

A. won B. broke C. reached

28. Looking at the old buildings in Pingyao, I really _____ what life was like here 100 years ago.

A. hope B. mind C. wonder

29. — It' s amazing that Linda can cook! _____ does she cook?

— About three times a week. She is too busy.



A. How soon B. How long C. How often

30. — Andy, can you help me with the physics problem? I can' t work it out.

— ____. I' m coming.

A. Of course B. Good idea

C. Sorry, I can' t

Ⅲ. 完形填空(每小题1分,共10分)

阅读下面短文,理解其大意,然后从每小题A、B、C三个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并将答案在

答题卡上涂。

I was feeling a little blue because my mother lost her job. One day, __31__ I was walking on the street, I heard piano music and singing rising above the noise of the people. I walked __32__ to find out where it was coming from. Then I saw a young lady __33__ at a piano. She was singing songs about love. The way she was singing made __34__ a little comfortable. I stood there, watching her playing on such a crowded New York square. She noticed me. I walked over and told her how good her voice __35__. "Thank you, " she said.

"I have been got into big __36__ recently, but you' ve made me hopeful." I said to her.

"I' m glad that I could help," she replied. "Did you __37__ the way you were walking? Your head was down. Don' t be upset. Because if your head is down, you __38__ not see the chances in front of you. You should smile more and lift your head up."

I was __39__ at how she was cheering me up. "Why are you playing the piano here?" I asked her with a smile. She explained that she saw a lot of unhappy people in the world and she tried to change them __40__ playing music

I smiled a little wider and realized that no difficulties could stop me from going on.

太原新东方优能 1 对 1 (tyxdf1v1)

原新东方



新东方太原培训学校

咨询电话: 0351-5600688

() 31. A. while	B. because	C. but
() 32. A. beautifully	B. slowly	C. quietly
() 33. A. sitting	B. dancing	C. thinking
() 34. A. me	B. her	C. us
() 35. A. felt	B. sounded	C. tasted
() 36. A. result	B. danger	C. trouble
() 37. A. notice	B. know	C. hear
() 38. A. must	B. should	C. may
() 39. A. surprised	B. serious	C. nervous
() 40. A. by	B. for	C. about

IV. 阅读理解(这一部分共3篇短文,每篇短文后有5个小题,每小题2分,共30分)

A

阅读下面短文,从每小题所给的A、B、C三个选项中,选出一个最佳选项并将答案在答题卡上涂黑。

This was a very busy week. This Friday was Mother's Day, and there were lots of activities at school this week.

▲ 5/7 Tues.

Johnson, our new music teacher, taught us "Mother", a beautiful song about our love for mothers. And Miss Alice told us the story of Mother's Day. The idea of a day for mothers was first given by Miss Anna of Philadelphia (费城). As a result of her hard work, the celebration of the first American Mother's Day was held in Philadelphia on May 10, 1908. Soon the holiday became popular all over the country and around the world.

▲58 Wed.

We practiced "Mother" today. We prepared some songs and games to show our love to our mothers. This was going to be a special present for our parents on Friday.



▲ 5/9 Thurs.

It took us two hours to decorate (装饰) our classroom for PAT DAY. I was tired. Mom was also nervous. It would be the first time for her to meet our teachers. She had always been nervous about talking to teachers since she was a child. That' s funny!

▲5/10 Fri.

There were many activities at school One of them was PAT DAY. Mom and Dad both came to the school. I was a little nervous. What had our teachers told them?

C. test paper

Allen

41. Who first gave the idea of a day for mothers?

A. Johnson B. Miss Alice C. Miss Anna

42. What did the class do on Wednesday?

A. Practiced activities for Mother's Day.

B. Sang their thanks to their parents.

C. Bought presents for their parents.

43. Why did Allen' s mother feel nervous?

A. Allen did not do well at school.

B. She was afraid of talking to teachers.

C. Allen' s father was going to the school, too.

44. The above passage is taken from a ____

A. newspaper B. diary

45. What does "PAT DAY" mean?

A. The day for students to make test.

B. The day for teachers to practice teaching.

C. The day for parents to meet teachers at school.





В

请阅读下面短文,根据短文内容,从方框中所给的选项中选出填入空白处的最佳选项,使短文意思通顺。选

项中有一项为多余选项。

"Homestay is a form of study — abroad program. It allows the visitor to stay with a local family to better understand the local lifestyle. It also helps to improve the visitor' s language ability. If you wish to learn more about foreign cultures or to get foreign experience, you should join this kind of holiday. 46. ____." Said a teacher during a school meeting last term.

After this meeting, 47. _____. At last, I had such a chance to go on such a holiday with some of my schoolmates last month. We went to London, a place where I had wanted to go since years ago.

After we got to London, we went to stay with different families. I was lucky that my host family (寄 宿家庭) was a white couple who had a daughter about my age. 48. _____. They were interested in me and I learnt a lot of things from them, too.

49. _____. After breakfast, a local teacher would come to take us in his car. Then we would have classes or go on a sight-seeing trip to different places of interest like Big Ben. London Bridge, and Buckingham Palace. We would go back to our own homes after the activities.

The holiday was a valuable experience for me. I enjoyed every minute of it. 50. _____. Three weeks later, we had to leave "home" for Hong Kong.

A. Yes, time really flew fast

B. I am sure you won't be disappointed

C. I always thought about this kind of holiday

D. It took me 8 hours to fly to London

E. They treated me as a daughter of their family

F. The holiday was filled with activities every day





С

阅读下面短文,根据短文内容,在下面表格中填入与文章意思最符合的单词,每空一词。并将答案写在答题 卡相应的位置上。

Who is the greatest architect (建筑师) in the animal kingdom? The answer is the beavers(河狸). Beavers are very good at building their homes.

Beavers have large teeth. Their upper incisors (门牙) are about 20 to 25 mm long, according to Live Science. They continue to grow throughout a beaver' s lifetime. To keep their teeth sharp, beavers have to bite and break tree branches, which they also use to build their houses.

Their houses look like domes (圆顶状). They usually build their houses in the middle of rivers, with just one underwater entrance.

They also use branches, trees and mud to make dams (大坝). The world's largest beaver dam is 850 meters long and located at the edge of a lake in northern Alberta. Scientists used a satellite (卫星) to take a picture of it in 2007. They believe several generations (几代) of beavers have been working on this dam since the 1970s.

Beavers' dams can help to form wetlands, which can create a nice environment for other animals. They can also purify (净化) water by using their dams to stop some dirt from entering downstream.

The greatest animal architect: 51.		
	Their teeth keep 52 throughout their	
Beavers' special teeth	lifetime, so they have to bite and break tree	
	branches	
Beavers' houses	They 53 build their houses in the middle of	
	rivers.	
105 - 13	They make dams by 54 branches, trees and	
Beavers' dam	mud. The world's largest beaver dam is made by	
- (A. 34)	several generations of beavers.	
	Beavers' dams are 55 to form wetlands	
Beaver's are beneficial (有益的) to the	and create a nice environment for other animals.	
environment	The dams also can make the water clean.	
	* 15-	



V. 词语运用 (每小题1分, 共10分)

请根语篇内容,用方框中所给词的正确形式填空,使短文顺、连贯,并将答案写在答卡相应的位置上。方框 中有两个词为多余项。

11	talk	when	where	interest	classmate
in	good	stop	serious	around	compete

About three years ago, I felt very lonely. My classmates didn't want 56. _____ with me because I had poor grades. My parents were always saying that other kids were 57. _____ than me. I thought I was the most unlucky person in the world.

One day, I had a big fight with one of my 58. _____. I was so angry that I hit him in the face. Just at the moment, a boy stood up and 59. _____ the fight. He was the monitor of our class. After that, we always studied together and became good friends. Whenever I got angry or sad, he would help 60.

______to calm down. My life began to change (改变) because of the boy, my best friend. We spent a lot of 61. _____ days studying together. As time goes by, I become happier with people and things and get along well with everyone here. And it seems that people 62. _____ me change, too. My parents don't shout at me any more and my classmates become friendly to me. My grades became higher and I even got the first prize in the English 63. _____.

But now I can' t often see my best friend because he is 64. _____ ill and is staying in hospital. How I miss the days 65. _____ we were together! I hope he will be well and come back to school soon.

56	_ 57	58	59	60
61	_ 62	_ 63	64	65
	唐新			
				城东,
			XI	



太原新东方中小学全科1对1

咨询电话: 0351-5600688

VI. 书面表达 (共10分)

读万卷书, 行万里路, 你事欢旅行么? 旅行的经历给了你哪些力量和前行的动力, 用你的亲身经历告诉我们,

(80词左右)	
The straight of the state of th	
× 1/2-	111 × 16 35
I	* [] . m
	- Jan
大原新东东	
THE REAL TO	大局都行和
大原新知	新新



太原新东方中小学全科1对1

咨询电话: 0351-5600688



太原新东方优能 1 对 1(tyxdf1v1)